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Update on Ranges 

We are still working hard on getting the upgrades to 

the West Range Silhouette and Multi-gun Ranges 

started in order to be able to operate all of the ranges 

at the same time and meet the requirements of the 

Shooting Range Approval to keep the ranges open.  As 

you may (or may not) remember during the last in-

spection by the RCMP Firearms Officer Lana Kerr, it 

was indicated that our backstops have all eroded and 

are too low and the firing line from the Silhouette 

Range could impact someone shooting or working at 

the Black Powder and Shotgun Ranges.  Ms. Kerr indi-

cated that we must not operate the Silhouette Range 

and the Black Powder Ranges at the same time.  She 

did allow us to operate the Shotgun Range at the 

same time as either the Silhouette or Black Powder 

Range as long as no person was forward of the down 

range area (past the mown cut line north of the trap 

houses).   This is the reason that we have posted a 

large sign at the entrance to the Silhouette Range 

indicating that if the Silhouette Range is in operation, 

the Black Powder Range can not be used, and vice-

versa. 

We are currently waiting for permits to rebuild the 

Silhouette and Multi-gun range backstops.  Once the 

permits are received, we will be sending out a Re-

quest for Quote to have the work completed.  I am 

hoping that this work can be completed in September 

Liberal Gun Ban 

On May 1, Justin Trudeau used an Order in Council (OIC) to 

make a large number of guns safe queens by moving them 

into the prohibited classification.  Whether or not you own 

any of the now prohibited Armalite Rifle (ARs) or variants 

thereof or any gun that some RCMP Officer decides is scary 

looking, Justin Trudeau has once again made the most 

vetted citizens in Canada more criminalized than they were 

before.  Since that time there has been a huge kerfuffle 

regarding whether 10- and 12-gauge shotguns are included 

and the RCMP are quietly adding more and more guns to 

the list of restricted and prohibited list.  Minster Blair 

keeps telling us that they are not on the list but still refuses 

to change the wording of the OIC to clear up the confusion. 

Several businesses and gun organizations have started le-

gal action to have the OIC reversed and the cases may or 

may not ever hit the court rooms.  If the OIC is not re-

versed or changed within the two year amnesty period we 

will either lose our guns to the Liberals buy-back program 

or they will forever stay in our gun safes until we die and 

then be forfeited to the government to destroy. 

A few members have been calling asking if we, as a gun 

club, are doing anything to support the legal action being 

taken by business or firearms rights organizations.  We 

held a meeting on June 10 to decide if there was a com-

mon course of action that we should take.  The decisions 

we made were as follows: 

 Sent a small donation ($200.00) to the Canadian Coali-

tion for Firearm Rights (this is the major group leading 

the lawsuit against the Federal Government (we made 

this decision based on the fact that it is going to cost 

somewhere between $50K and $75K to repair our 

ranges so that we can keep them open and useable) 

 Recommend to you, the club membership, that you 

join the CCFR, NFA (National Firearms Association) or 
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 any other gun rights organization of your choice 

 Recommend to you that you donate whatever 

sum you feel comfortable with to the CCFR or 

NFA 

 Recommend to you not to turn in your firearms 

to the local police until the actual court challeng-

es and final decisions are made regarding buy-

back programs, etc. 

 Recommend to you that you do not transport or 

use any of the now prohibited firearms or 

attempt to sell them without following the 

“limited circumstances” identified by the OIC 

Do not call the Canadian Firearms Center or RCMP 

and ask if your gun is on the list – this is only allowing 

the RCMP to track that you do own the firearms. 

 

Shooting Times 

Skeet Shooting: Monday 6:00 to 9:00 

Trap Shooting: Thursday 6:00 to 9:00 

Baffled Range: Wednesday 6:00 to 9:00  

  Sunday 1:00 to 3:00 

Silhouette Range: Open 7 days per week from   

  9:00 to 9:00—access with   

  key fob only 

Multi-gun Range: Open 7 days per week from  

  9:00 to 9:00—access with k 

  key fob only 

Contact Information:  

Should you require further information, clarification or wish to discuss any club issue, please contact: 

Alan Cannon, President @306-961-4070, or  

Les Wessel, Secretary/Treasurer @ 306-940-6767, or  

You can also refer to the Web Site (paprc.org) for contacts for each venue. 

 

Venue Log Books 

Please always remember to sign into the Range Log Book at 

each venue before shooting.  This is a legal requirement for 

your insurance coverage.  Be certain that any guest that you 

have with you also signs the log book.  These signatures need 

to be legible or printed after the signature if not legible. 

PSaskatchewan Gun Rights: 

Premier Scott Moe has announced and started a hunt for a Chief 

Firearms Officer for Saskatchewan rather than having a Federal 

Government Appointed Officer.  In addition Premier Moe has also 

put forward a bill which will restrict Municipalities from passing 

bylaws banning the ownership of hand guns within City of Munici-

pal boundaries.  Both of these are great news for the gun commu-

nity in Saskatchewan and we need to be mindful and thankful for 

these actions by our Premier. 
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It has been estimated 

that it cost the RCMP 

over $3 Million dollars 

to send these letters out 

to all persons in Canada 

that have a Purchase 

and Acquisition Licence.  


